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A message from Mrs Young 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had a busy week this week and we are ready for our whole school assessment 
week next week that's for sure! 

I wanted this week to clarify senior leadership roles and responsibilities across school with 
you.  

 

I am school's Executive Headteacher - this means my role is slightly diƯerent than a headteacher. Firstly, I am based 
at St James 50% of the time as the other time I am at Parish in the Town Centre. I am the strategic lead for both 
schools, meaning that all key decisions which impact how we live as a school community, advancements in our edu-
cational oƯer and overall management of the school sits with me. Although, I may not physically be in school every 
day, I speak to leaders at St James EVERY DAY and monitor all events occurring in school across the day through our 
record system called CPOMS.  

Mrs Briers is one of our Deputy Headteachers. She is based 100% of the time at St James and so is responsible for the 
day-to-day operation of the school. She also leads on behaviour, safeguarding, attendance and early reading.  

Mr Hardy is Partnership Deputy Headteacher, meaning that like me, he spends some of his week at St James and 
some of the week at Parish. Mr Hardy leads on curriculum, assessment and teaching and learning.  

Mrs Conant is our Inclusion Leader and as such makes sure that school is a place where everybody is welcome, in-
cluded and able to flourish! She leads on Special Educational Needs, Pupil Premium, English as an Additional Lan-
guage and all other inclusive items.  

Mrs Winstanley is our School Business Manager and is responsible for the financial management of school, HR relat-
ed issues and all aspects of health and safety.  

At St James, we have a 'distributed leadership' approach meaning that should you have a concern or issue, any mem-
ber of the school's senior leadership team can support.  

As Executive Headteacher, I may not always be on site when issues arise but parents can always book to meet with 
me and, as I have said, I ALWAYS am involved in decision making at every level and am ALWAYS aware each and eve-
ry day of all issues occurring across school. As such, should you meet with a member of the senior leadership team, 
they will always share my thoughts and decisions with you and I will always be informed.  

 

I hope this is useful for you! 

Have a lovely weekend,  

Mrs Young 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

TRUST 

Learn, Laugh and Live with the Love of God 



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

95.9 % 

144 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

93.9% 

Reception 90.4% 

Year 1 90.5% 

Year 2 98.3% 

Year 3 96.8% 

Year 4 91.0% 

Year 5  98.5% 

Year 6  92.9% 





Journey Driver Focus:  

Opportunity to Build New Knowledge and Skills 

 

 

 

 

RECEPTION 

 

Dominion Udeh 

YEAR 1 

 

Sienna Deluce 

YEAR 2 

 

Charlie Siddall 

YEAR 3 

 

Axel Richardson 

YEAR 4 

 

Radin Ekanayke 

YEAR 5 

 

William Gartside 

YEAR 6 Leo Sarsfield 

 



 

 Food Bank Vouchers 

 

 

We have recently registered  with St Helens Foodbank and are now able to issue Food 
Bank Vouchers (subject to condiƟons). If you feel like you are struggling to put food on 
the table,  please contact Mrs Maloney , in the  School Office, for more informaƟon. We 
can also provide long term support through Early Help which Mrs Briers and Mrs Conant  
organise.  

PE Days Autumn 2 
 

Children are to come to school in 
their PE kit on their PE days.  

Admissions 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
APPLYING FOR A PRIMARY SCHOOL PLACE 

FOR SEPTEMBER 2024 

If your child turns 4 between 1 September 
2023 and 31 August 2024, he or she will 
transfer to primary school in September 
2024.  From Wednesday 27th September 
the        website www.sthelens.gov.uk/
admissions is open for parents who wish to 
apply online. You will be noƟfied on 16 April 
2024 confirming your child's school place. 

The closing date for you to submit your ap-
plicaƟon is 15 January 2024. 

Monday Y2, Y3 and Y4 

 

Tuesday Y4 

Wednesday YR, Y1 and Y6 
(Swimming),  

Thursday Y1 and Y5 

 

Friday Y2, Y5 and Y6 

 





Christmas 
at St James’ 

Christmas Jumper Day Thursday 7th December—Please come in 
dressed in a Christmas Jumper for a £1 
donation to ‘Save the Children’ (via 
School Money),  

Christmas Bingo Thursday 7th December 5pm-7pm.  

Further information to follow.  

Nativity-Oopsie Daisy  Angel 

YR, Y1 and Y2 

Thursday 14h and Friday 15hDecember—
3 performances of the Nativity for par-
ents/carers to watch. Tickets  will be on 
sale soon.  

Christmas Fair Tuesday 19th December-3.30pm start.  

Christmas Dinner Wednesday  20th December-If your child 
is in KS2 and normally has a packed 
lunch they can choose to have a Christ-
mas Dinner. The cost of this is £2.50. 
Further information will be sent via the 
school  app.  

Christmas Service  Thursday 21st December-Christmas   
service in church 9.30am 

Christmas Party Day Friday 22nd December will be our 
Christmas Party Day! Crafts, dancing 
and more! Children are invited to wear 
their party clothes on this day.  







Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Early Help 

 

This week our safeguarding focus is early help. Early help and early intervenƟon are forms 
of support aimed at improving outcomes for children or prevenƟng escalaƟng need or 
risk. Early help can be given to families and children from a range of external agencies 
that can include school. Research suggests that early help and intervenƟon can: protect 
children from harm; reduce the need for a referral to child protecƟon services; improve 
children's long-term outcomes; improve children’s home and family life; support children 
to develop strengths and skills to prepare them for adult life. If you would like more   in-
formaƟon, please contact us at school. 

Online Safety -Tip of the Week 

Black Friday and Cyber Monday 

 

Black Friday and Cyber Monday have ballooned in popularity during the past few years, as 
prices on almost everything are slashed for a few precious days. With consumers in the 
UK alone spending a staggering £9.4 billion over last year’s discounted digital shopping 
weekend, it can oŌen become a freneƟc rush to grab tech, games and other products at 
knock-down prices. 

Such radical reducƟons are especially welcome at this Ɵme of year – but Black Friday and 
Cyber Monday are also peak season for scammers, who bet on a sense of urgency blind-
ing shoppers to the red flags in their ‘offers’. This week’s #WakeUpWednesday guide 
highlights some common warning signs to help you bag the goods without being leŌ out 
of pocket. 




